
 

 

 

 
 
 
Dear YMCA Resident campers & families: 

Thank you for registering your child for the YMCA Resident Camp program. It is our goal 

that every camper has a great experience at camp, but we need your help to make this a 

reality. Please read through the enclosed information, as it contains information about 

what to bring, how to prepare for camp and more. Also enclosed is a copy of the Health 

History Form (this is required for all campers, even those that have attended other YMCA 

camps this summer). Resident camp is an opportunity for your child(ren) to experience the 

outdoors and camping activities while developing the core values of caring, honesty, 

respect and responsibility.   

This summer we are hosting our camp at the YMCA’s newest facility Elk Trail Outdoor 

School. This site is a work in progress but campers will be staying in the newly completed 

Cozy Elk Bunkrooms. To learn more about this project please visit: https://rvymca.org/elk-

trail-outdoor-school/. Although this site is not completed yet, we work hard to create the 

same feel as if it was. Our dining hall will be the former cafeteria and campers will be 

sleeping in bunks in newly completed Cozy Elk Bunk rooms. Camp is not just about the 

place, but about the people we bring together. 

 

Date:   June 24-29, 2024   

 

Check In / Departure Time:  Please meet at the YMCA (522 West Sixth Street, Medford, 

Oregon 97501) Preschool Playground at 8:00am on the first day of the session. We will be 

performing a health screening and registration and expect to depart for camp by 9:00am. 

 

Pick-Up / Arrival Time - General:  Pick-up takes place on the last day of the session at 

12:00noon in the YMCA back parking lot (don’t forget your photo I.D). 

 

Late Arrival / Early Pick-Up Times:  If you need to arrange for a late arrival or early pick-

up, please make arrangements with the Resident Camp Director before the start of the 

session, otherwise all campers are asked to ride to and from camp with the group (don’t 

forget your photo I.D. for pick-up).  

 

Cabin Groups: Campers are placed in cabin groups based on gender and age. Cabins will be 

sleeping in tents or the Cozy Elk Bunkrooms. If your child has a friend/buddy within 1 year 

of their age that they would like to live with during the week of camp please make sure to 

let us know during check-in and we will do our best to accommodate all requests.   

 

Phone Calls:  The Resident Camp Director has access to a cell phone for emergencies only 

(Please do not send your camper with a cell phone).  Sometimes situations occur when 

parent input will help your child to succeed at camp, therefore, the Resident Camp Director 
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will call the parent/legal guardian when the need arises. If you need to contact us, please 

call the Resident Camp Director at 541-210-6147 and leave a detailed message (messages 

will be returned when possible). 

 

Camp Mail:  We are asking that you don’t send mail for your camper. The amount of mail 

received each summer has fallen off drastically and mail has become very tough for staff to 

manage as most campers do not receive any mail and leaves them feeling left out. So we 

are no longer delivering mail to campers at camp, any mail will be returned at pick up. 

 

Health History Forms:  Please complete the Health History Form as specified and bring it 

with you on the first day of camp. Campers without a complete and signed Health History 

Form on the first day of camp will not be allowed to attend. You must provide an original 

health form for resident camp, even if you are attending other YMCA camps this summer. 

Health History information is kept confidential and will only be used by camp health staff 

or person designated by the Resident Camp Director. 

 

Medications and Medical Care:  Most camp staff are both First Aid and CPR trained, plus 

we will also have an on-site Camp Nurse when available.  All medications must be checked 

in at drop-off and will be dispensed by the Camp Nurse or Resident Camp Director (with 

the exception of emergency medications - inhalers or Epi-Pens). Non-prescription 

medications will also be dispensed by the Camp Nurse or Resident Camp Director. All 

medications must be in original containers. 

  

Meals:  Meals are healthy and well balanced and prepared daily. Vegetarian options are 

available. Please indicate on the Health History Form if your child is a vegetarian. We 

accommodate most food allergies. Please indicate on the Health History Form if your child 

is allergic to any foods, if we cannot provide your child with appropriate substitutes then 

parents may be asked to help furnish foods. We require campers and staff to drink at least 

8-10 glasses of water each day. Every camper needs to have a sturdy water bottle when 

they come to camp.  

 

Home Sickness:  It is very normal for most campers to have some degree of homesickness. 

Most campers have worked through it by the second or third day. If your child is having 

great difficulty, the Resident Camp Director will call you for advice.  To help your child 

succeed: 

• Help him/her get prepared for camp by talking about fun, friends, and 

adventures; assure them that he/she will be safe and well cared for; let them 

know how much you admire them and that family members and pets will be well 

cared for while he/she is away. 

• If you are concerned that your child may become very unhappy or frightened, 

please do not set him/her up for failure by telling your child that you will come 

and get him/her. Instead, tell him/her that you will do everything you can to 

support and encourage him/her through a difficult time, should it occur. Camp 

Staff will do everything possible to help all campers succeed at Camp. 

 

Behavior: We expect behavior that is respectful and accepting of one’s self, others and the 

environment. Any threat of harm or violence of which the staff is aware, will be handled 



immediately and may be cause for dismissal from camp. In cases of serious behavior 

problems, parents will be contacted to help determine if the child is permitted to remain at 

camp. Any expenses and transportation related to early dismissal from camp, for any 

reason, are the responsibility of the parent/legal guardian. Please discuss appropriate 

behavior with your camper. Also, include in the discussion that if your camper is 

threatened, they should immediately tell the counselor and the Resident Camp Director. 

 

Resident Camp Here We Come: We am extremely excited about this year’s camping season.  

We have great staff and lots of fun activities planned.  If you have any questions or 

concerns please do not hesitate to contact us at anytime. 

 

Vinny Beretta   Gary Taylor 

Camp Director  Associate Executive Director 

 

Resident Camp Packing List: 
 

This list is only a suggested list of the items that you will need, if you do not see 

something on this list and you think you need it make sure to pack it as well. DON’T 

FORGET TO LABEL YOUR BELONGINGS! 
 

Bedding: 

• sleeping bag 

• pillow 
 

Clothing:  

• 2 pairs of pants 

• 3 pairs of shorts 

• 2 pair of shoes for hiking (closed toed required) 

• 1 pair of water shoes (worn only at the waterfront) 

• 5 t-shirts 

• 2 long sleeve shirts 

• 1 sweatshirt 

• 1 nice outfit for Thursday’s Final Banquet (example staff will be in suits and dresses) 

• 1 light jacket 

• 1 swimsuit 

• ample underpants and socks 

• 1 pair of PJ’s or something to sleep in  

• hat 

• bag for dirty clothes 
 

Personal Items: 

• deodorant 

• lip balm 

• sunscreen 

• bug repellant 

• toothbrush and toothpaste 

• 2 towels 

Other Items:  

• flashlight and extra batteries 

• sturdy water bottle 

• sunglasses 



• disposable camera 

• backpack (large enough to pack a lunch, water bottle, etc. for simple day trips)  

 
     

Things to Leave at Home:  Cell Phones are not allowed at camp! Please remember not to pack any 

expensive items as the YMCA will not be responsible lost or stolen items. Also make sure to leave 

any of the following at home: pocket knives, matches or lighters, drugs of any kind, non-

prescription medications, personal music players and as a general guideline anything you could not 

have at school. 

 

Resident Camp Drop-off / Pick-up Location:  
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